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“...Henceforth there is laid up for me a crown of righteousness, which the 
Lord, the righteous judge, shall give me at that day; and not to me only, 

but unto all them also that love His appearing.   
II Timothy 4:7-8 

  



 

Before the throne of  God above, 

I have a strong, a perfect plea: 

A great High Priest whose name is Love, 

Who ever lives and pleads for me. 

My name is graven on His hands. 

My Name is written on His heart. 

I know that while in Heav’n He stands 

No tongue can bid me thence depart. 

  

Behold Him there, the risen Lamb, 

My perfect spotless righteousness. 

The great unchangeable I AM, 

The king of  glory and of  grace. 

One with Himself, I cannot die. 

My soul is purchased by His blood. 

My life is hid with Christ on high, 

      With Christ, my Savior and my God. 
  

 

“Finally, brethren, whatsoever things are true, whatsoever things are honest, whatsoever things are just, whatsoever 
things are pure, whatsoever things are lovely, whatsoever things are of good report; if there be any virtue, and if there be any 

praise, think on these things.”                         Philippians 4:8 KJV



  

 

 
 

R everend Doctor Howard E. McNair was 

born April 6,1946 in Wayne County North 

Carolina. He is the only son of the late Willie 

McNair and Marie McNair Parker.  

 

He transitioned from labor to reward on Tuesday, June 

15, 2021 at the Kitty Askins Hospice Center in Goldsboro, 

North Carolina, while surrounded by his loving family. He 

attended Goldsboro City Schools and graduated in the 

class of 1965 from Dillard High School.  

 

Pastor McNair attended Moody Bible Institute, Chicago, 

Illinois; Shaw University, Raleigh, North Carolina; Trinity 

Bible Co1lege, Grand Rapids, Michigan; and Hampton 

Ministers' Institute, Hampton, Virginia. He also 

completed courses as a continuing education student 

at Trinity Bible College, Grand Rapids, Michigan. In July 

of 1995, Elder McNair was bestowed an Honorary 

Doctor of Divinity Degree from the United Christian 

College of the United Holy Church of America. He was 

an avid reader and maintained an extensive library of Biblical literature.  He was rarely seen 

without a book in his hand. 

 

Pastor McNair was reared in the Baptist Denomination until the age of 14 when he 

accepted the call to the ministry and joined Guiding Star United Holy Church, Goldsboro, 

North Carolina in 1957 under the late Bishop J. D. Brown. He embarked on an evangelistic 

campaign in which he led a myriad of men and women to Jesus Christ.  

 

He began serving as an Associate Minister at New Stoney Hill United Holy Church, 

Goldsboro, NC under the late Rev. B. B. Dunn in 1964. He also served as Pastor for Mount 

Olive Holy Church, Bennettsville, South Carolina; Holy Temple United Holy Church, 

Henderson, North Carolina; Calvary Temple Holy Church, Henderson, North Carolina; 

Morton Temple Holy Church, Greensboro, North Carolina; and Faith Tabernacle Holy 

Church, Stantonsburg, North Carolina.  

 

Elder McNair loved the United Holy Church and served in various capacities throughout his 

life not limited to but including Eastern District field worker, 2nd  Vice president of the Eastern 

District YPHA under the late Eddie Britt.  While under the United Holy Church International, 

he and Elder H.B. McDonald of the Western District reorganized the Union. Elder McNair was 

the General Superintendent of the United Holy Church International. 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

He was an instructor for the United Christian College, Goldsboro, North Carolina for many 

years. He will always be fondly remembered for teaching Biblical Preaching, Church 

Doctrine, and Scriptural Interpretation.  Elder McNair loved good preaching and with a 

purpose tutored and mentored numerous ministers and pastors.  
 

For over 56 years Dr. McNair served as Pastor of New Stoney Hill United Holy Church, 

Goldsboro, North Carolina.  During his extensive career he labored in the vineyard as a 

District Elder of the Southern District Convocation, Co-Chairperson of the General Board of 

Elders of the United Holy Church of America as well as past Co-chair of the Board of Elders of 

the Southern District Convocation. For over 40 years he served as President of the Eastern 

District Union and was recently honored by the Eastern District officers and members for his 

dedicated service.  He continued his pastoral assignment even during his final days in 

hospice care. Pastor McNair prayed for and anointed one of his members and preached a 

short sermon. 
 

The fruits of his lifelong assignment will continue to blossom for many days to come.  
 

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by two sisters; Betty McNair and Wilma 

McNair. 
 

Pastor McNair leaves a legacy of love and precious memories for his tireless caregiver, his 

lovely and supportive wife, First Lady Veda Horton McNair; two wonderful children, Mrs. 

Tamika M. (James) Waddell and Mr. Howard E. (LaMonica) McNair, Jr.; a granddaughter, 

Kourtlynn, and a grandson, Quintin Waddell; two sisters-in-law; Shirley Horton of Columbia, 

Maryland and Virginia Hairston of Danville, Virginia; three brothers-in-law Daniel (Linda) Day 

of Randallstown, Maryland, Abraham (Lessie) Holland and Connie Holland, of Martinsville, 

Virginia; a nephew who he helped raise, Apostle Aaron B. (Michelle) McNair Sr.; a beloved 

brother and life-long friend Bishop Clifton E. (Brenda) Buckrham Sr.; innumerable god sisters, 

god brothers, god children, nieces, nephews; his New Stoney Hill Holy Church family and a 

host of other relatives and friends.  

 



        

 


